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The Epiphany Star       April 2015  
 

Newsletter of Epiphany Lutheran Church  
                        Fort Wayne, Indiana   

 

Dear Epiphany Lutheran Church, 
  

 Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord and Savior Jesus 
the Christ.  Amen. 
 

 Happy Easter!  We have made it through another winter and now we have 
come to the holiest of days in the Christian Church year: Easter.  So why all of the 
fuss over a specific day of the year?  Why is it that there will be more people in     
worship on Easter than almost any other time of the year?  Easter celebrates the   
resurrection of Jesus from the dead. It is something that most of us who are Christian 
understand, but do we really believe it?  Think about it for a momentéhas anyone 
else ever truly been raised from the dead?  We have a Bible story of Lazarus being 
raised from the dead by Jesus.  So why all of the fuss? 
 

 Easter is sometimes called the moveable feast because it doesnôt have a  
specific date that we celebrate Easter on.  We have Christmas being December 25

th
.  

The Christian churches from the west celebrate Easter on the first Sunday following 
the full moon after the vernal equinox of March 21

st
. Just a reminder: the ñvernal 

equinoxò is when the earth shifts its axis so we have more of the rays from the sun 
hitting the northern hemisphere of the earth. So Easter can be celebrated as early as 
March 22

nd
 or as late as April 25

th
. The Orthodox Christian Church (like St.  Nicholas 

on Crescent Ave) uses the Julian calendar to calculate when Easter will  occur, and 
they will typically celebrate Easter a week or two later as we follow the Gregorian     
calendar. 
 

 So how did we come up with the name for ñResurrection Sundayò to be 
Easter?  There are many thoughts on the subject.  For some scholars it originated 
from the Latin term ñhebdomada albaò or ñWhite Weekò ð making reference to the 
white robes people wore as they were being baptized.  The legend has it that there 
was a translation error from Latin into Old High German causing the word to be 
Easter.  In Spanish, Easter is known as ñPascuaò and in French it is ñPaques.ò  
These words get their origin from the Greek work ñPaschaò for ñPassover.ò            
Remember Jesus was crucified just prior to the Festival of Passover for the Jews.  
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They had to hurry along the process of his crucifixion to make sure that the body was 
down from the cross and buried before sunset on Friday (Good Friday). 
 

 Easter is really not just a Season of the Church year; it is a season that lasts 
all year long.  Each Sunday we celebrate the Resurrection of our Lord.  We worship 
on Sunday because it is Resurrection Day, ñOn the first day of the week at early 
dawn, they came to the tomb, taking spices that they had preparedò (Luke 24:1 
NRSV).  What day of the week was it?  The first day of the weekéwhich is Sunday.  
Thus that is how we as followers of Jesus have the tradition of worshiping on Sunday 
as it is ñResurrection Day.ò 
 

 May you and your family have a blessed Easter and celebrate this blessed 

event all year long! 

In Christ, 
Pastor Richard Hartman 

Please feel free to stop in or call for any of your Pastoral needs. Our office hours 
are as follows: 

              
 Pastor :   Sunday - Thursday 8:00 am - 2:30 pm  
       Monday and Wednesday evenings 
                      Some Saturdays 
 

           Amanda : Tuesday & Thursday 9:00 am - 1:00 pm,  
                 Wednesday 12:00 - 6:00 pm 
                                        Other times as needed 

 
Due to unexpected circumstances, these hours may be subject to change. 

E-mail Us:  
 

Pastorôs office .................................. pastor@epiphanyfw.com 
Pastorôs home ...................................... rlhart49@frontier.com  
Amandaôs office ............................ amanda@epiphanyfw.com  

WEB SITE: 
Epiphany Lutheran Church         www.epiphanyfw.com 

http://www.epiphanyfw.com/
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We are Christians, called by God, committed to: 
      Sharing  the Gospel, 
      Serving  others as Christ taught us, and 
      Creating  disciples for witness. 
  Epiphany Lutheran Churchôs Vision Statement:  
  A Christian family of God committed to sharing the 
  Gospel and serving others, through joyful worship,  
  education and fellowship. 

 

Comfort Ye My People  
 

Our quilting group will meet Sunday, April 12
th
, 

at 9:00 am.  All are welcome to join us ð no 
special talents needed.  We can use help    

laying out the layers of fabric, pinning layers 
together, knotting, or taking some projects 

home to do.  Please join us and help us be a 
blessing to others around the world!  

Quilt Middles Desperately Needed!    
 

As garage sale season begins, please keep in mind that Comfort Ye My People is 
 in need of ñmiddlesò for quilts.  This is the stuffing that goes between the quilt 
 layers, and it can be gently used blankets or mattress pads (full or queen size    
preferred, but we can make other sizes work!) that are in reasonable shape.     

Stains or small holes are okay, since they will not be seen at all.  As you are out  
and about, please check at sales and see if you can pick up a middle or two to   

help with this important mission project at Epiphany!   
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Crosses for Holy Week  
 

We will again be lining our driveway with crosses in memory of 
loved ones who have been called to the Church Triumphant.  Help 
is needed to put up the crosses on Friday morning, April 3

rd
, and to 

take them down on Monday morning, April 6
th
 (9:00 am both days).  

If you are available for either or both activities, please sign up on the 
sheet on the bulletin board outside the office.  Thank you!   

Seder Meal 
 

Our annual Seder Meal is scheduled for Maundy 
Thursday, April 2

nd
, at 6:00 pm.  Please join us for 

this commemoration of the Passover, which our Lord 
Jesus celebrated with his disciples just before his  
arrest and crucifixion.  The cost is $7 per person, with 
a family maximum of $21. Please sign up on the 
sheet outside of Amandaôs office, and place your 
payment (made out to Epiphany with ñSeder Mealò in 
the memo) in the offering plate by March 29

th
.  If you 

would like to help with this event, please sign up on 
the bulletin board by the office. Thank you to Deb 
Crawford for organizing this always meaningful meal!   

 

EASTER BREAKFAST  
 

Our fellowship committee and church council will 
be serving breakfast on Easter morning from 8:30 
am until 9:45 am. The menu will include sausage 
gravy and biscuits, ham, and assorted breakfast 
casseroles.  If you would like to join us, please 
sign up on the bulletin board outside the church 
office.  We hope to see you there!   
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Maundy Thursday  
April 2, 2015 at 8:00 pm 

 
Good Friday  

April 3, 2015 at 7:00 pm 
 

Easter Sunday  
April 5, 2015 

ñSonriseò Service at 8:00 am 
ñCelebrationò Service at 10:15 am  

 

April 5
th

 
Easter Day  

Isaiah 25:6-9 or 
Acts 10:34-43 

1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Mark 16:1-8 or 
John 20:1-18 

 
April 12

th
 

2
nd

 Sunday of Easter  
Acts 4:32-35 

 1 John 1:1ð2:2 
John 20:19-31 

 
April 19

th
 

3
rd

 Sunday of Easter  
Acts 3:12-19 
1 John 3:1-7 

Luke 24:36b-48 
 

April 26
th

 
4

th
 Sunday of Easter  

Acts 4:5-12 
1 John 3:16-24 
John 10:11-18 

Join us for Worship this month!  
Every Sunday at 8:00 am  

and 10:15 am  
 

Every Monday at 7:00 pm  
 

Sunday School & Confirmation 
Classes at 9:00 am on Sunday  

 

Please join us!  
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Angels Among Us!  
 

We have members of our congregation who do many things behind the scenes, and 
we want to take the time to recognize just a few of them in this monthôs newsletter.  

Thank you, Angels! 
 

 The Bulletin Board was decorated for the Lenten Missions 
 Lenten Suppers were prepared each week     
 Faithful for Fifty continued to improve the line of credit  
 Gowns, hats, blankets, & sweaters were made for baby kits 
 Heifer International received funds for livestock purchases 
 Food Donations were made for Associated Churches  
 Worship Leaders helped with worship services 

 The Mission Room was moved and organized 

Basket Drawing News  
 
Our basket drawing, a fundraising effort to help pay 
down Epiphanyôs line of credit, will return for the month 
of May.  This will be the last drawing until the fall.  We 
would like to have two baskets, one geared toward 
families with young children and one that can be        
enjoyed by people of any age. 

 
We are asking for donations from members of the congregation for these baskets.  
Ideas include gift cards, certificates for homemade items or foods, sidewalk chalk, 
jump ropes, indoor or outdoor games, or anything you think would be fun.  We have      
already received donations of passes to the city pools and a one-year family    
membership to the zoo!   
 
There will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board outside the church office; please 
let us know if you will bring an item for one of these baskets.  Please have any     
donations here at the church by April 26

th
 so the baskets can be made up and ready 

for May 3
rd

.  The drawing will be held on May 31
st
.  If you have any questions, 

please see Sandi Swanson.  Thanks for your help! 
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College Care Packages  
 

Finals Week can be a very stressful time, and we would like to let our college        
students know that we support them in their studies. We are collecting items through 
Sunday, April 26

th
, to be sent to them. Here are some of the items that every college 

student would appreciate:  
 

Snacks:  microwave popcorn, gum, candy, etc.   
Food Cards: McDonaldôs, Burger King, Subway, etc. 
Other: pens, pencils, gas cards 
 

Please donate 7 of any of these items so no one is left out! Thanks! 

 

Meals on Wheels  
 

Thank you for your continued support of this vital mission 
in our community.  Our congregation donated a total of 

$135 in the month of March, bringing our total donations to 
over $4,600!  Please let Amanda in the office know if you 

would like to be added to the list to give $7 a month to  
this worthy cause. Thank you for sharing the gifts 

 God has given to you!  

 

Youth Group News  
 

Our Youth Group will meet Sunday, April 19
th
, following the  

10:15 am service.  We will continue our study of the book The  
Jesus Creed ð please read the next chapter before then.  See   
Rebecca Hartman if you have any questions.   
 

All middle and high school youth are always welcome.  We hope 
to see you there! 


